

Local 22, UA



Representing: GM Factory Zero, GM Nurses, Kautex, Aramark, MPS 4300 Michigan Avenue - Detroit, Michigan - 48210-3292 Phone: 313-897-8850 - Fax: 313-897-6220

Executive Board:

Larry M. Davis President

June 6, 2024

James Cotton Vice President

Detroit Zoning Appeals Department 4300 Michigan Ave, Detroit, MI 48210 Detroit, MI 48210

Yolanda Passement Recording Secretary Gary L. Wilson

Financial Secretary

Dear Members of the Detroit Zoning Appeals Department,

Celso A. Duque Trustee

Subject: Allowing The Use of Lovett Street Dead End Right of Way

LaShonn Rodgers Trustee

James Majeska Trustee I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing on behalf of UAW Local 22 to formally request the allowing of the use of the Lovett Street dead end right of way, and to share the right of way to the commercial use of Motor City FA Logistics. This letter states there will not be a contractual ownership of this area. This is to only allow the use of this area.

Michael Kulpa Sergeant-at-Arms

UAW Local 22 has reached an internal agreement with Motor City FA Logistics, wherein we have agreed to allow the use of the Lovett Street dead end. This agreement allows Motor City FA Logistics to utilize the area for their commercial operations. We believe that by allowing the use/shared area, Motor City FA Logistics will significantly enhance their logistics capabilities and contribute positively to the local economy.

Renee Dixon Guide

> The use of this dead end by Motor City FA Logistics is critical for their logistics activities, which include the management of pallets and coordination of electric micro mobility scooter logistics in the district. Their use of this area will help streamline their operations, reduce congestion, and improve overall safety and efficiency.

We respectfully request that the Detroit Zoning Appeals Department approve this letter to allow them the use of this area, acknowledging the agreement between UAW Local 22 and Motor City FA Logistics. We are confident that Motor City FA Logistics will use this right of

Richard Foley Member-at-Large, FZ

way in a manner that aligns with all city regulations and community standards.

Scott Harwick Plant Chair, GM FZ

> Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to your favorable response and are ready to provide any additional information or discuss this request further if needed. Please feel free to contact me directly at 313.897.8850 or uawguy45@yaho.com

Donte Turner Plant Chair, Kautex

Unit Chair, Aramark

Ralphael Jones

William Hebert

Cleaners

Trades Sherry Cruz GMPT Nurses' Chair

Unit Chair, Aramark

Joel Petrimoulx GM Nurses' Chair FZ

Larry M. Davis Přesident

Local 22, UAW

aflcio/opeiu42:ks

Sincerely,

Randy Sandusky Retiree Chairman

:aflcio:opeiu42:ks